
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 19 NOVEMBER 2007


DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND CHAIRMAN

The Leader having declared a personal and prejudicial interest in the following item of business, vacated the Chair, left the meeting and did not take any part in consideration of the matter.  The Environment and Infrastructure portfolio holder chaired the meeting during consideration of the following item.

EX.295/07
REVIEW OF STATEMENT OF LICENSING POLICY - LICENSING ACT 2003 (Non Key Decision)
 

Portfolio –
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter - The Director of Legal and Democratic Services submitted report LDS.98/07 advising that the Licensing Act 2003 received Royal Assent in July 2003 and became law progressively between 2004 and 24 November 2005 when the main part of the Act was implemented.  

One of the duties of the Local Authority was for each three year period, to consult and publish a statement of its licensing policy.  The first statement for this Council was published on 7 January 2005, therefore the three yearly review must be published by 7 January 2008.

All members had been invited to take part in the consultation for this review, which took place between 22 August and 26 October 2007.

A working group of the Licensing Committee had considered the representations and would submit their recommendations to the Licensing Committee on 5 December for consideration with a view to adoption by the City Council on 17 December 2007.

The Licensing Committee on 17 October 2007 had considered the matter and a Minute excerpt from that meeting was submitted.  The Chairman of the Licensing Committee attended the meeting and commented that there had been an extensive consultation on the Policy as part of the review.  He paid tribute to officers in the Licensing Section of Legal and Democratic Services for their work on the review of the Policy.

The Executive was asked to consider and make any comments on the review of statement of licensing policy.

The Environment and Infrastructure portfolio holder referred to the comments of the Police on the use of polycarbonate glasses and asked if this could be introduced to the Policy.  The Chairman of the Licensing Committee advised that officers were researching this matter for potential implementation as part of new applications or reviews of individual licences.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

1.  
That the officers in the Licensing Section of Legal and Democratic Services be congratulated for the way they have brought in and carried out a review of the Licensing Policy.

2. That the review be noted.

Reasons for Decision - To make comments on the Review of Statement of Licensing Policy.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND CHAIRMAN

The Leader returned to the meeting and chaired the meeting for the remainder of the business on the agenda.
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